FFCF Budget Committee Report

12-8-08
Present: Vickie Fouts - chair, Gerry Bill and Rych Withers

We went over the annual report just received from the CPA. The annual report must be out to members within four months of the close of the fiscal year (8-31-08). We received the report without a lot of time to spare for printing and mailing by the deadline of 12-31-08 and no time for really going over the report and asking questions. Rych reported that it was hard to get the CPA to understand the importance of getting the report to us in a timely manner. It was suggested that in the future we advise the CPA we need the annual report within 2 or 2 1/2 months or we may need to find another CPA. 

Rych will also be meeting with the CPA to go over the annual report and will go over the usage of QuickBooks (QB). They may have suggestions on how to use QB for budget reports and other helpful hints. He will also ask them about starting a new QB file each fiscal year. 

Rych is working on getting quarterly reports from all the groups we are fiscal agent for. He still does not have contact information for the Phil Stephens Handicapped Students Fund but will try to get it. There has been no activity on the account for several years so we also need to ask them about the status of their organization and what they have planned for the future, if they need to close their account with us. Their account has a balance of $1,777.60.

Rych will be working on a list of normal/usual bills each month, when due, what they average, etc. like a chart of something to help us see where we are on the current budget and YTD. This will also help in planning future budgets as well as help if Rych is unavailable due to vacation, illness or accident. 
Rych will be going over all our insurance policies and will issue a report to the committee of what we have, how much we pay and if we need anything additional or different. There does not seem to be one file or one place where all the information is kept. It is not know if we have coverage for equipment and property at the office for fire and theft, etc. 

It was decided by the budget committee to apply for a business/company credit card through our credit union. At times Rych has had to use his own personal credit card for expenses such as ordering tabling supplies and then has to write himself a check for reimbursement. To make things easier and clearer accounting wise it was decided having a company credit card would be the best thing. We recommend that Rych and the treasurer be on the account. We will wait until after the January board meeting to apply after election of officers in case there is a new treasurer. I recommend we have a credit limit of no more than $5,000 or maybe $10,000. At that time we can also add the treasurer to the credit union checking and savings accounts.  
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